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Letter to Mick Bates, Chairman. Sustainability Committee. WAG 

Enquiry into access to inland water in Wales 

Dear Mr. Bates, & Members Sustainability Committee, WAG 

I am writing in reply to your invitation to express our views on the above matter. 

I am the secretary of the Rossett & Gresford Flyfishers (established 1906) and write on behalf of the 
club. We are located on the River Alyn near Wrexham, with a membership of 130 many whom live 
outside of Wales. We understand that you are considering allowing free unrestricted access to Welsh 
Rivers. We would urge you to look very carefully at the economic and ecological damage this could 
do and to reconsider your views. Below are a few points that high light the importance of retaining 
restricted access. Obviously. we can only speak with authority on our river but the philosophy will 
apply to all clubs in Wales. 

1. Unlimited access would be a disaster for the ecology of Welsh rivers with their vulnerable fauna and 
flora - like the now very rare freshwater pearl mussels. There is no parallel here with the much larger 
and deeper Scottish rivers. The smaller spate rivers of the NW Scottish highland (which do have 
similarities to many Welsh rivers) are much further away from major conurbations so do not suffer the 
mass influx of canoeists which would be the case in North Wales. Our Rivers are small by comparison 
to Scotland and other countries, and to allow multi usage would lead to massive conflict and 
environmental damage. 

2. As a club we have spent the last 9 years improving both the in-stream and surrounding bank-side 
habitat. Members give freely of their time every Sunday morning. We have received a bursary from 
The Wild Trout Trust, grants from Keep Wales Tidy and financial assistance from the Environment 
Agency. All our hard work is showing dividends as we now have migratory fish entering the river; this 
is not advertised as we wish the fish to have a better chance of survival and reduce the decline of these 
important species. The shy and rare otter can now be seen and this year young have also been seen on 
the river, in addition the vibrant kingfisher also nests on the river. 






